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New Proposed Regulations on

Cafeteria Plans Released
The Treasury Department and the Internal Revenue Service recently announced proposed revisions to Section 125 of the Internal Revenue Code. New regulations are expected to apply to plan years beginning in 2009. Section 125 plans, commonly known as cafeteria plans, allow employees to place money into nontaxable accounts to pay for health-related expenses.

Employers may be particularly interested in proposed adjustments to rules for group life insurance plans and new concepts like short plan years and automatic elections. A cafeteria plan is permitted, but not required, to provide default elections for qualified benefits for employees who don’t make timely benefit selections. As a result, some companies may wish to begin imposing proposed regulations earlier than the required date. 

The biggest changes will be an increased focus by the IRS on the design, operation and nondiscrimination  tests associated with cafeteria plans.  

It is important that employers now ensure that their cafeteria plan benefits are equally available at an identical cost to all employees.  Employees will welcome additional flexibility, in particular enhancements in how benefits are paid and when benefits are paid through their cafeteria plan.  For example, the IRS has now clearly stated that a participant or beneficiary can pay for orthodontia expenses in advance, even for services to be rendered over a period of multiple years, and still receive a current reimbursement.

The revisions clarify that cafeteria plans are the only method of securing nontaxable benefits where employees are allowed to choose between taxable compensation and nontaxable benefits. The proposal also incorporates recent changes in law regarding adoption assistance programs, dependent definitions, health savings accounts and qualified HSA distributions from health flexible spending accounts. In addition, the proposal clarifies previously issued regulations on FSAs and maintains the “use-it-or-lose-it” rule, the 12-month plan year and restrictions on changing plan elections in mid-year.

If you have any questions, please contact any member of our Benefits and Compensation Group. 
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